
At its June meeting, the MCHBA Board 
of Directors agreed to lease MCHBAôs 
two-acre property to The Gryphon 
Group, a military contractor, for a period 
of up to 10 years. The Board has the  
intention of selling the property and    
relocating to a place more centrally     
located for our members.  

MCHBA President Ryan Paschal issued 
the following statement concerning the 
transaction: 
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For quite some time, the leadership of MCHBA 
has been considering moving our operations to a 
location more central to the entire membership. 
By meeting at a more central location we would 
anticipate greater attendance at our meetings.  

In our present location our organization acts as a landlord, our most recent tenant being Royal Threads. In 2017 
they came to us and wanted to discuss buying our entire facility in order to consolidate their multiple small       
locations (including our building). The board voted to explore this option and presented Royal Threads with a sale 
price for the entire location which was then turned down by Royal Threads. Royal Threads eventually found a 
facility and moved out of our building.  

With the building next door vacant, the board realized an opportunity to change locations. A motion was made and 
approved by the board to consider options to sell or lease the entire property. One of the firms contacted had a 
client whose needs perfectly matched our property. The firm presented us a lease offer of 10 years with terms that 
were significantly better than our current financial situation. The proposed deal was extremely lucrative.  

The new lessor was under a huge time constraint and time was of the essence in the negotiations. They desired to 
occupy our vacant accessory building June 1st and the entire property by September 1st. Additionally, they            
requested a list of repairs and improvements that would have to be completed prior to their move-in. Fortunately, 
we negotiated a June 15th move in thereby giving us time to approve the lease and complete improvements.   

Owing to the extremely quick turn around time, one of our board members graciously stepped up to handle the 
necessary projects for zero profit, simply passing along hard costs for labor and materials.  

Our board has authorized our executive officer to sign the lease.   

We will hold the August general membership meeting in our Aberdeen location. After that, the board will make 
temporary arrangements for staff offices and member meetings until a permanent plan is finalized.  

The amount of rent we will be receiving from this new tenant allows us two options. We can either remain a   
landlord and continue to receive rent for the 10 year term of the lease, or, we can capitalize on the value of the 
lease and sell the property for a premium.   
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ñEvery man owes a part of his time and money to the business or industry to which he is engaged.                     

No man has a moral right to withhold his support from an organization that is striving                                                                    

to improve conditions within his sphere.ò  ð President Theodore Roosevelt 

MCHBA leases property, to relocate by September 1 



As a result of the boardôs actions our association accomplishes several goals: we stand to dramatically increase our 
cash reserves and position ourselves to meet in a more central location. Throughout the decision making process it 
was evident how much each board member cares about this association.   

Thank you very much for your continued support and membership of our association. I look forward to the second 
half of this year as your president. It is a pleasure to be at the helm of such a thriving group of individuals and  
businesses. 

BUDGET: House and Senate Appropriation leaders have been ironing out differences between the 
spending plans adopted by each body. That conference report will then have to pass both chambers 
before being sent to the Governor. It is believed that both chambers have agreed on a final spending 
target.  

A stakeholder meeting was convened last week on SB 355 (Land Use Regulatory Changes) [Senator 
Dan Bishop (R-Mecklenburg), Senator Paul Newton (R-Cabarrus), Senator Sam Searcy (D-Wake)] in an 
effort to address specific concerns raised by local government advocates. Most of the provisions       
contained in this legislation have been in bills considered in the 2015 and 2017 sessions, including :  

ω Providing better protections to landowners by integrating permit choice and vesting safeguards 

ω Prohibiting rezoning petitions from being filed by anyone other than the landowner, his or her 
agent or the local government 

ω Allowing certain claims (e.g., constitutionality, illegality, preemption, takings) to be filed directly in 
Superior or Business Court bypassing the Board of Adjustment 

ω Allowing landowners to challenge illegal conditions imposed by local governments which were 
agreed to in order to obtain government approvals 

ω Adoption of a more realistic standard to award attorneysô fees to landowners who successfully 
contest illegal actions by local governments 

ω Limiting illegal conditions in the issuance of conditional zoning and in special or conditional use 
permits 

ω Providing uniformity on curb cuts on state roads in municipalities 

ω Strengthening the doctrine of preemption with respect to the uniform statewide building code 

The meeting was called by the sponsors of the bill in an effort to see if those concerns could be         
accommodated. NCHBAôs legislative team indicated that it was open to reasonable modification of the 
bill. It is anticipated that this bill will be heard next week in the House Regulatory Reform Committee. 

Another of NCHBAôs top pro-active priorities, HB 675 (2019 Building Code Regulatory Reform),       
sponsored by Representatives Mark Brody (R-Union), Dennis Riddell (R-Alamance), Jon Hardister (R-
Guilford), and Billy Richardson (D-Cumberland), was referred to the Senate Commerce Committee. The 
bill addresses several important issues that are now impacting the industry, including expediting the plan 
review process and prohibiting local governments from requiring minimal square footage of new 
homes. Senate Commerce Committee Chair Rick Gunn (R-Alamance) indicated that the bill would likely 
be heard in committee shortly.  

NCHBA's bill which would make several desirable changes to the performance guarantee process 
was referred to the House Regulatory Reform Committee. SB 313 (Performance Guarantee to 
Streamline Affordable Housing) [Senator Andy Wells (R-Catawba), Senator Joyce Krawiec (R-
Forsyth) and Senator Mike Woodard (D-Durham)] would make refinements in NCHBAôs 2015     
performance guarantee reform legislation. These refinements include setting the length of the    
performance guarantee at one year, unless the developer elects to extend the guarantee; and that 
all administrative fees are included in the 125% cap on performance guarantee set by the 
2015 law. The chairs of the House Regulatory Reform Committee have indicated that this bill will be 
heard next week.  

SB 55 (Continuing Education for General Contractors) is slated to be heard in the House Finance 
Committee next Wednesday. The legislation is sponsored by Senators Rick Gunn (R-Alamance), 
Paul Newton (R-Cabarrus) and Don Davis (D-Greene). The bill would require at least one qualifier 
of a building, residential or unclassified licensee to obtain 8 hours of instruction annually as a     
requirement for license renewal. Starting in 2021, all 8 hours can be satisfied by taking approved 
courses online.  

NC GENERAL ASSEMBLY REPORT 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YCFD24tDVToupETgpCovKmv779DjQffRMsz_gwMAwv-HEGV216vTPPp1ITUZGyk4s861_BdjFNkEnu6ouAf0Q4Vyj9Lk_nAHc7UNEBCODlCrRsas3L2iHBPotKNWdatUOr6a7CvpFb8-_nQYx3kc-ITd8OGVpaerzvxHJyZOIhU=&c=8g99HXEqP4w3foF055jJlxAmJy6rOhLXrppfDlPsNvN7KU--YIMYs
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YCFD24tDVToupETgpCovKmv779DjQffRMsz_gwMAwv-HEGV216vTPB96YDNGQIR2cpWv4Xh2fUulHolUHj6h_P-coSFPW_2aPHW3FM-t6J3SqQkjQo4fd7SXuRsyodPEgn-4qf8HrD_u2AxThRMuFVd9SriplCNNLG2HySEe5yc=&c=8g99HXEqP4w3foF055jJlxAmJy6rOhLXrppfDlPsNvN7KU--YIMYs
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YCFD24tDVToupETgpCovKmv779DjQffRMsz_gwMAwv-HEGV216vTPEahsCtyT2CZU4eS-cnt5DZNYicTuDlItQNdphMOqMkD79fZfIYevCmtJP0ycLU6mCnCEk-OnRlX4uc1Ct7odGJck7rkpzb7RJDwdsdnFwLNi98GAJUELEw=&c=8g99HXEqP4w3foF055jJlxAmJy6rOhLXrppfDlPsNvN7KU--YIMYs
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YCFD24tDVToupETgpCovKmv779DjQffRMsz_gwMAwv-HEGV216vTPEahsCtyT2CZU4eS-cnt5DZNYicTuDlItQNdphMOqMkD79fZfIYevCmtJP0ycLU6mCnCEk-OnRlX4uc1Ct7odGJck7rkpzb7RJDwdsdnFwLNi98GAJUELEw=&c=8g99HXEqP4w3foF055jJlxAmJy6rOhLXrppfDlPsNvN7KU--YIMYs
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hHfH7Rs5MqCEYtMzUfuMDc8QFz2umuxYwUJdoLjW-eoF31467bdo_ZzXZ17Jixhehdi1fvdo7_IhtlGd_Th8cWXxI3Ihw8A3px0WW8FOF643WMhh43d5sF_kmzZRudLRCb20-vNgY6zE2DjLvdUCafD7KCI1Pfojc_q38yXQCxM=&c=15aDrtPOGdiKwIvN2djUsg5q2CQdHy0EfvNk_87Dbw4NMmPT9M8VK


 
 

The MCHBA June Member Luncheon came on June 11 with the big announcement that 
MCHBA will be relocating to a more central county location in the coming months. Itôs more 
evidence of how MCHBA is growing and has the need to be physically closer to our members. 
Read President Ryan Paschalôs statement about the pending move and why itôs taking place 
on the front page. 

The other big feature came from Moore County Chamber of Commerce President/CEO Linda 
Parsons, who spoke to us about current conditions for business in the county and what         
housing needs to focus on to meet the growth coming here.  

Parsons made a very pertinent point that our elected officials need to hear. The age            
demographic is Moore County is plunging as more young people move here and more children 
of families stay in the area. These people need affordable housing that costs less than the    
median new home price of more than $300,000 per home. Current county and local            
regulations make it practically impossible to provide affordable housing in Moore County.   

We heard about current business in June. Weôre looking forward to the August 13 member  
luncheon where weôll hear from Moore County Partners in Progress CEO Pat Corso about the 
future of business in Moore County.    

 
 

In the world you're competitors  

In the HBA youôre teammates 

June Member Luncheon 

Congratulations to Hunter Hewitt of Pinecrest High 

School (right), winner of the $1,000 Eugene Cole      

Scholarship. The hammer signifying the scholarship was 

presented to him by MCHBA President Ryan Paschal at 

the meeting.  
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MCHBA Board Elections in October 
 

MCHBA will hold its annual Board of Directors elections at 
the October membership meeting, scheduled for Tuesday, 
October 8. There are 3 Board positions open for three-
year terms (2020, 2021 and 2022) along with the          
Executive Committee positions of Incoming President, 
Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer for one-year 
terms.  

Anyone who has been a member for 1 year and is in 
good standing may run for Director. Any member who has 
served at least 1 year on the Board of Directors and is in 
good standing may run for an Executive Committee        
position.   

If you wish to run, please provide in writing your name, 
company name, type of membership held (builder or         
associate ï affiliate members may not run for office) and 
which position you seek to MCHBA EO Warren Wakeland 
at execofficer@mchba.com no later than Friday,         
September 6.  

Thank you for your membership and support.  
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